
 

 

TOWN OF HANNIBAL 
Planning Board Meeting 

October 5, 2023 
 

Planning Board Members Present: Chairman Ronald Greenleaf, Nancy 
Adamy, Anthony Murabito, Joseph Melita, Carrie Deloff, Brandon 
Scruton, David Scott  
 
Secretary:  Shelly Stanton 
 
Absent: None  
 
Public Attendees: Larry Botting, Elizabeth Botting, Paul & Karen 
Tassone 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:03 by Chairman Greenleaf. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 
Roll call was taken. 
 
Reading and approval of September 7, 2023, minutes. A motion to 
accept the minutes by Brandon Scruton, 2nd by Nancy Adamy, all in 
favor. 
 
Communications – Letter from Oswego County that the 
Dennison/Whalen subdivision had been recorded. 
 
Chairman Greenleaf stated that the Botting Subdivision public hearing 
was scheduled for 7:15, and would proceed, but the Flint Subdivision 
hearing scheduled for 7:30 was to be postponed. If Mr. Flint re-does it, 
he will need to pay. 
 



 

 

Paul & Karen Tassone was present to discuss a subdivision of their 
property on Peat Bed Rd. and needed to know what steps to take. They 
didn’t have all of the paperwork required, so what was missing was 
given to them.  
 
The Botting Subdivision Public Hearing opened at 7:15. All of the 
paperwork was complete at the previous meeting, and no one from the 
public was present.  
At 7:30, Joseph Melita made a motion to close the public hearing. 2nd 
by Carolyn Deloff. All in favor. 
Nancy Adamy made a motion for a negative declaration in regards to 
the SEQR, 2nd by David Scott. All in favor. 
A motion to approve the subdivision was made by Chairman Greenleaf, 
2nd by Brandon Scruton, all in favor. 
 
Old Business- None 
 
New Business – Chairman Greenleaf announced that new business of 
Ricelli looking to extend their mining rights (both time and space) on 
their Summerville Rd. Mine. Will be forthcoming.  
David Scott asked why the Town doesn’t utilize local mines for material. 
Chairman Greenleaf explained that not all materials needed by the 
town are available from local mines. 
 
Date of the next meeting will be November 2, 2023, at 7:00PM.  
 
At 7:45, a motion to adjourn was made by Anthony Muribito, 2nd by 
Brandon Scruton, all in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Shelly Stanton 

Planning Board Secretary 


